
Dear German-South African Friendship Society – Marikana,

We are deeply moved and invigorated by your unwavering solidarity and fearless 
denunciation of the atrocities committed against the miners at Stilfontein. Your powerful 
words and steadfast actions reverberate as a call to conscience, echoing the cries of 
justice for those who were cruelly silenced.

In a world so often gripped by apathy and complicit silence, your voice stands out as a 
testament to the strength of international solidarity. You have given a platform to the 
voiceless, calling attention to the systemic brutality and capitalist greed that led to the 
deliberate sacrifice of human lives for profit and power.

Your condemnation of the South African government’s role in this heinous crime exposes 
the moral bankruptcy of those in power. The explicit criminalization of migrant miners, the 
callous denial of rescue efforts, and the horrifying rhetoric of high-ranking officials 
represent a betrayal of the very principles of human dignity and liberation that the ANC 
once fought for.

The demands you have articulated resonate deeply with all who believe in justice, equality,
and the sanctity of life. Your insistence on accountability, reparations, and dignified 
treatment for migrant miners and their families mirrors the core struggles of grassroots 
movements like MACUA.

We are humbled and inspired by your tireless efforts to amplify these injustices on a global
stage. Your protests, fundraising, and unwavering solidarity remind us that the fight for 
justice transcends borders, and that the humanity we share is more powerful than any 
force that seeks to divide us.

Know that your actions light a beacon of hope for communities in South Africa. Together, 
we will continue to challenge the forces of greed and oppression, striving to create a world 
where no life is deemed expendable in the pursuit of profit.

With deepest gratitude and revolutionary solidarity,


